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Dear Parents & Community Members,
Cherry Valley-Springfield will be the next home of a Bassett 

Healthcare Network School-Based Health Center (SBHC). This will 
be a partnership between Cherry Valley-Springfield and the Mary 
Imogene Bassett Hospital. A SBHC provides comprehensive health 
care services to students in PK-12th grade at the school. The SBHC 
can become the student’s main health care provider, and it is able to 
take care of all primary healthcare needs, even when school is not 
in session. For students with a primary care provider the SBHC can 
work with the provider. There will never be any out-of-pocket expenses 
for SBHC services. The SBHC program will bill the student’s health 
insurance for services provided on site at SBHC. If the student does 
not have health insurance, there will be no charge to the student’s 
family for the health services provided.
THE SBHC IS STAFFED WITH: 
•	 Nurse Practitioner /Physician Assistant who work under a Bassett 

Pediatrician 
•	 Licensed Practical Nurse 
•	 Ambulatory Office Assistant
•	 Licensed Clinical Social Worker or a Licensed Mental Health 

Counselor 
•	 Dental Hygienist 
•	 Dietician
SERVICES PROVIDED:
•	 Complete physical examinations 
•	 Recommended health screenings
•	 Comprehensive health care including diagnosis and treatment of 

acute and chronic illness
•	 Reproductive health care
•	 Health education referral services
•	 Preventive dental services and referrals
•	 Immunizations, mental health screening, consultation and referrals
•	 Counseling
•	 Child Health Plus information and enrollment assistance

Our SBHC will be located in the high school wing, rooms 148 
and 150. Parents will have access to the SBHC from the back park-
ing lot. You will be able to enter there after being buzzed in. We will 
begin sharing more details of the SBHC and how to register your 
school-aged child early spring 2023. It seems like a long ways away, 
but it will be here before we know it. We are very excited to be able 
to offer this service to our families. As the process evolves we will 
share more information.

The cost to the district is the renovation of two classrooms that 
will be transformed into the SBHC. The monies to fund this project 
will be from our Capital Reserve and state aid. 

General Construction............................. $150,000
Plumbing.................................................. 80,000
HVAC/Mechanical..................................100,000
Electrical.................................................. 80,000
	 $410,000

Undesign/Contingency........................... $102,500
	 $512,500

Allowance (4%)........................................ 20,500
Escalation (3%).........................................  15,375

Hard Costs Construction....................... $548,375
Soft Costs Administrative.......................$109,675

TOTAL.................................................$658,050

The District will take every opportunity to utilize our maintenance 
department to complete any work that can be completed by them. 
This will reduce the overall cost as we will not have to go out and 
bid specific aspects of the project.

TOTAL COST OF PROJECT............... $658,050
CAPITAL RESERVE.......................... -$225,000
BALANCE.............................................$433,050

The project is aidable at our state aid rate of 81.5%. The balance 
will be paid for through our state aid.

Capital Improvement  
Project Vote

Tuesday, October 4, 2022  
12 Noon - 8:00 PM

Near the band room entrance

Capital Improvement Project 
Informational Meeting

Tuesday, September 27, 2022,  
7:00 PM

Auditorium
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Visit Us 
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PROPOSITION
RESOLVED, that (a) the Board of Education (the “Board”) of 

the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School District, Otsego, 
Herkimer and Montgomery Counties, New York (the “District”) 
is hereby authorized to undertake a Capital Improvement Project, 
2022 (the “Project”) consisting of the construction and installa-
tion of a School Based Health Center, consisting of the partial 
reconstruction and renovation of, and the construction of improve-
ments and upgrades to, the District building and facility (and 
the site thereof), together with various other measures that are 
included and generally described in (but are not to be limited by) 
the Project Plan that was referred to in the public notice of the 
vote on this Proposition, and to expend therefor an amount not to 
exceed $658,050; (b) the Board is hereby authorized to expend 
or apply toward the Project $225,000 from the District’s Capital 
Reserve Fund; (c) a tax is hereby voted in an amount not to exceed 
$433,050 to finance the balance of the estimated maximum cost 
of the Project, such tax to be levied and collected in installments 
in such years and in such amounts as shall be determined by the 
Board; (d) in anticipation of such tax, obligations of the District 
are hereby authorized to be issued in the aggregate principal 
amount of not to exceed $433,050, and a tax is hereby voted to 
pay the interest on such obligations as the same shall become 
due and payable; and (e) New York State Building Aid funds 
expected to be received by the District are anticipated to offset 
a substantial part of such costs, and such funds, to the extent 
received, shall be applied to offset and reduce the amount of 
taxes herein authorized to be levied.

Capital Improvement 
Project Vote
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